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Correspondence  

● School Immunization Report – We received the attached copy of a report on our 
immunizations. Last year we dropped to 92.5% but this year we jumped even higher than 
ever before to 99.1%. We appreciate the work that our school nurses do in tracking and 
reaching out to parents to make this happen! 

Information/Updates 

● District Employee/Teacher/Administrator of the Year – The selection committee met and 
has selected these individuals from nominations throughout the District. Please join us on 
April 4 to find out who they are and to honor all of those who were selected for recognition 
in their own buildings! 

● I met again with the Minidoka Christian Education Association and discussed purchasing 
the back half acre of their property. I am waiting to hear back from them. 

● We recently finished a very successful Parenting with Love and Logic series of classes with 
15 parents in attendance. 

Meetings/Activities 

● Staff/Building Visits:  
I, along with Vanessa Gates and her mother Tiffanie, visited most of the government 
classes at Minico to share information about the Bond. Vanessa and her mom were able to 
go to those classes. I was unable to visit. 

I attended the Bilingual Parent Outreach program on February 22 and shared information 
about the Bond, had some excellent Pasole’, and watched dancers of all ages perform! I 
also attended the East Minico Band Concert on February 20 and Minico’s ‘Fiddler on the 
Roof’ operetta March 8. 

I participated in the Minico Accreditation process on February 19 and have had the chance 
to be in a number of different classrooms. 

 
● Committee/Community Meetings:  

I attended the Idaho School Superintendent’s Association luncheon in Boise on February 18 
to get an update on the legislative session. 

Chair Heins, Trustee Stimpson and I hosted the final Bond Information meeting at West 
Minico on February 26. In addition, I also shared Bond information with AES parents (2/26), 
interviewed with KMVT (2/27), attended and spoke at both services of Grace Church in 
Rupert (3/3), the Syringa Lion’s Club meeting (3/4), the HES Math Night (3/6), and the Mini-
Cassia Realtor’s meeting (3/7) with Trustee Stevenson. Trustee Stimpson and I also visited 
on KBAR radio on Friday, March 8th. 

Upcoming Events 

March 19 Negotiations, 4:00 
March 21 Parent Patron Advisory Team (PPAT), 12:00 
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Board Work Session – Bond Strategy with Admin Team and Ad Hoc 
Committee Leadership 

Mar 25-29 Spring Break 
April 2  Negotiations, 4:00 
April 3  Policy Review Committee (PRC), 3:45 
April 4  Employee of the Year Open House, 4:00 – 5:30 
April 8  Agenda Review, 3:00 
April 9  Negotiations, 4:00 
April 11 Facilities Committee Meeting, 12:00 
April 15 Board Meeting 

 


